
Scripture Reading — Exodus 14 : 1-18 
 

Now the Lord spoke to Moses, saying, 
2 
“Tell the sons of Israel 

to turn back and camp before Pi-hahiroth, between Migdol and the 
sea; you shall camp in front of Baal-zephon, opposite it, by the 
sea. 

3 
For Pharaoh will say of the sons of Israel, ‘They are wandering 

aimlessly in the land; the wilderness has shut them in.’ 
4 
Thus I 

will harden Pharaoh’s heart, and he will chase after them; and I will 
be honored through Pharaoh and all his army, and the Egyptians 
will know that I am the Lord.” And they did so. 
 5 

When the king of Egypt was told that the people had fled, 
Pharaoh and his servants had a change of heart toward the people, 
and they said, “What is this we have done, that we have let Israel go 
from serving us?” 

6 
So he made his chariot ready and took his  

people with him; 
7 
and he took six hundred select chariots, and all 

the other chariots of Egypt with officers over all of them.  
 8 

The Lord hardened the heart of Pharaoh, king of Egypt, and 
he chased after the sons of Israel as the sons of Israel were going 
out boldly. 

9 
Then the Egyptians chased after them with all the  

horses and chariots of Pharaoh, his horsemen and his army, and 
they overtook them camping by the sea, beside Pi-hahiroth, in front 
of Baal-zephon. 
 10 

As Pharaoh drew near, the sons of Israel looked, and behold, 
the Egyptians were marching after them, and they became very 
frightened; so the sons of Israel cried out to the Lord. 

11 
Then they 

said to Moses, “Is it because there were no graves in Egypt that you 
have taken us away to die in the wilderness? Why have you dealt 
with us in this way, bringing us out of Egypt? 

12 
Is this not the word 

that we spoke to you in Egypt, saying, ‘Leave us alone that we may 
serve the Egyptians’? For it would have been better for us to serve 
the Egyptians than to die in the wilderness.” 
 13 

But Moses said to the people, “Do not fear! Stand by and 
see the salvation of the Lord which He will accomplish for you  
today; for the Egyptians whom you have seen today, you will never 
see them again forever. 

14 
The Lord will fight for you while you keep 

silent.” 
 15 

Then the Lord said to Moses, “Why are you crying out to 
Me? Tell the sons of Israel to go forward. 

16 
As for you, lift up your 

staff and stretch out your hand over the sea and divide it, and the 
sons of Israel shall go through the midst of the sea on dry land.  
17 

As for Me, behold, I will harden the hearts of the Egyptians so that 
they will go in after them; and I will be honored through Pharaoh 
and all his army, through his chariots and his horsemen. 

18 
Then the 

Egyptians will know that I am the Lord, when I am honored through 
Pharaoh, through his chariots and his horsemen.” 

Our Bible Study,  
using the book by  
Dr. David Jeremiah 

will end on November 
11th, breaking for the 

Advent and Christmas 
season and will resume January 13th. 

 
Saturdays @ 1:30pm in the Fireside Rm 

 

 
If anyone was unable to join the Bible Study 
but would like a copy of this amazing book 
for their own resource, we have a limited 

number available for sale at $25 (Reg. $38). 
Please see Donna Warkentin if interested. 

GBC’s Ladies’ Ministry  

          Attention Ladies!  GBC Ladies’  
      Ministry welcomes you all to 

      our monthly brunch. 
 
 

            This month we’ll be at  
      Coppola’s Ristorante 

     203 Carlton Street. St. Catharines 
                       on Wednesday, Nov 22nd at 3:30pm 

 
 

Please contact Marion Sharp no later than  
Monday, November 20th 

to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548 



Upcoming Events 
• TONIGHT:   Henley Concert: Sherry Anne with   

      the Watchmen QT 

• November 22nd: Ladies “Brunch” at 3:30pm 

       (See insert for details) 

• December 3rd: HenleyCMF / GBC Carol Sing 

• December 9th: Ladies’ Christmas Tea  

       (See insert for details) 

• December 10th: GBC Christmas Semi-Potluck Banquet 

• December 17th: Henley Concert with  

         The Crutchfield Family 

• December 24th: Christmas Eve Service 

• December 31st: GBC New Year’s Eve Family Fun Fair 

 Our Fundraising Team has a limited supply of:   
 Apple Pies (3 for $10) 

 (400°F for 1 hour) 
 

         Mac ‘n Cheese  (2 for $5) 
       (Just Heat and Eat) 

 

Funds raised, YTD, are $3,777.55!!!  These are now going  
towards drop ceiling(s) in our smaller lobby areas for  

echo reduction and improved lighting 

We are going to update our 
GBC Photo Directory!  Note 
the word “photo”!  We’d love 
to have ALL entries in the  
directory matched up with a 
photo so folks can get to 

know each other better, and easier. 
 Please make a concerted effort to check your entry at the 
back of the sanctuary today and make sure the information is 
correct.  If you have changes to make, or would like to be added, 
please use the little forms available.  See Juergen to have a  
photo taken. Or email one to the church office ASAP. 

 From our Finance Committee: 
 

Fundraising…...…………………………………………………………..$ 20.00 
Coffee Fellowship……………………………………………………….$ 7.25 
HVAC donations…………………………………………………………$ 650.00 
General Offering November 5, 2023…….…..…...............$ 11,844.40 
Average weekly Offerings, 2023………………………………...$ 5,662.01 
General Offerings Budget 2023.……..…….………..………....$  6,860.40 

 
If you wish to make a donation to the HVAC replacement project  

beyond your regular tithing, please designate it on your envelope. 
Total HVAC project:      $ 39,206.96 
Budget Capital funds to be used:  $   9,801.74 
Additional HVAC donations received:  $ 14,475.00 
Balance of project remaining:  $ 14,930.22 

Notice from the Board of Glenridge Bible Church 
The Board has established a Nominating Committee for the purpose of 
proposing a slate of nominees to fill Board vacancies for the year 2024. 

 

 The members of the Nominating Committee are: 
1) George Warkentin  2) Stan Piggott 

3) Ursula Savoie  4) Ernie Seeger 
  

-If you are interested in serving on the Board of Glenridge Bible Church, 
or would like to submit a nomination, please make submissions to a 

member of the committee no later than Sunday, November 26, 2023. 
-Details regarding submissions are provided in a copy of our Bylaws at 

the back of the Sanctuary and can be found in Bylaw 9.03(a). 
-Duties and Responsibilities of Elders, Deacons, and Director of Finance 
can be found in a copy of the GBC Bylaws, or through the GBC Office. 



For He rescued us from the domain of darkness, and transferred us  
to the kingdom of His beloved Son, in whom we have redemption,  

the forgiveness  of sins. He is the image of the invisible God,  
the firstborn of all creation.  

        Colossians 1 : 13-15 

Order of Service 
Announcements 
 

Moment of Remembrance  
 

Key Verse 
 

Invocational Prayer 
 

Musical Praise—Dove 

“Father God” 
“My Redeemer” 
“Leaning on the Everlasting Arms” 
 

Worship Through Tithing 
 

Mission Update —Inter-varsity  

 

OCC Presentation 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading 
Exodus 14:1-18 
 

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek 
Studies in Torah:  
“The Exodus” 
 

Responsive Hymn 
#460 —”All the Way my Saviour Leads 
Me” 
 

Benediction  

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 
10:00am Worship Service  
with Pastor Bobby  
6:30pm  Henley Concert with The 
Watchmen Quartet and Sherry Anne! 
 

Monday 
10:00am-12:00pm OCC Collection 
6:30pm Prayer Meeting  
                  (Fireside Room) 
 

Tuesday 
10:00am-12:00pm  OCC Collection 
7:00pm-9:00pm OCC Collection 
 

Wednesday 
1:00pm Prayer Meeting  
(Multi-purpose Room) 

6:15pm AWANA  
8:00pm GBC Fall Ensemble  
Practise (Fireside Room) 
 

Thursday 
10:00am-12:00pm OCC Collection 
7:00pm-9:00pm OCC Collection 
 

Friday 
10:00am-12:00pm OCC Collection 
4:00pm-6:00pm OCC Collection 
 

Saturday  
9:00am-1:00pm OCC Collection 
1:30pm Ladies’ Bible Study (Fireside 

Room) 

Next Sunday  
10:00am Worship Service  
with Pastor Bobby 

12:00pm Monthly Potluck (following 

service) 

Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 

Donations for November—Canned Meat 
Your donations are used by Rick and Heather to help 

them extend their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as 
they mentor and teach them. (25 young men and 10 women)   

------------------- 
Bas Janssen requests prayer for Anadel. Her platelet count was too low for her chemo 
treatment last week.  She now has to wait for another appointment.  She is in good, but 
weak condition.   

------------------- 
Jews for Jesus staff ask for your prayers, that the violence and bloodshed may cease, 
and for God’s protection for those who have survived this horrific terrorist on-
slaught. We also earnestly covet your prayers for the love of Christ to be poured out in 
such a way that Israelis will clearly see that Christians care. 

    Glenridge Bible Church’s 

     “Missionary of the  
       Month” for November: 

     Please remember to pray for,  
    and encourage 

  

    Rick & Heather Osborne 
    serving with  Truth for Teens 

This is National Collection week! 
 

Monday  10:00am—12:00pm 
Tuesday  10:00am—12:00pm  7:00pm—9:00pm 
Wednesday    CLOSED 
Thursday  10:00am—12:00pm  7:00pm—9:00pm 
Friday  10:00am—12:00pm  4:00pm—6:00pm 
Saturday    9:00am—  1:00pm   
 

Thank you to everyone that volunteered to fill these time slots to 
receive, and load all of these treasured gifts into cartons. 

Your gift of help and time is immeasurable. 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service   
    this Lord’s Day 
  

                   November 12th, 2023 
                       Pastor Bobby Halek 

                     Studies in Torah: 
                     “The Exodus” 

                    Exodus 14:1-18 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Notes of Thanks: 
* Catherine Keating is recovering in the hospital after her surgery and thanks 
 everyone for their prayers.  She would welcome any visitors.   
 She is in Shaver 1 West, Room 120. 
 
Requests for Prayer 
* Please pray for Naomy Hall.   Her husband, Don, after a hard-fought battle, 
 graduated to glory on Thursday, early in the morning.  While we celebrate 
 Don’s home-going, please pray for Naomy in this time of loss. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s husband, Greg has fallen and broken his leg.  He is expected 
 to go to shaver for rehab and possibly long-term care thereafter. Please pray 
 for healing and a return to faith. Please also pray regarding for Eleanor’s 
 son’s liver disease and a return to faith.  
* Debbie Luchkanyn’s niece, Judy, underwent testing for bladder cancer.  
 Please pray for Judy, as dependent on tests, major surgery may be required. 
* Please pray Jim Mills and his family after the loss of his son, Joel.  Pray for 
 comfort and peace in this time of loss. 
* Please pray for Anna Hildebrandt who is experiencing pain in her shoulder 
* Don Munson thanks everyone for their prayers.  Don has left the hospital 
 and is now in an assisted-living accommodation particularly while he 
 undergoes rehabilitation and regains his strength.  Please continue to pray 
 for Don, his family, and his doctors.  
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
   
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
 Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Catherine 
 Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut 
 Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni 
 Goodliff, Carol-Dean Jeffries, Margaret Demers, and Alvina Andres 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is normally available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 



       Glenridge 
    Semi-Potluck    
 Christmas  Banquet 
 

Sunday, December 10th @ 6:00pm 
 This event will be strictly by reservation. 

 
Like last year, the main entrée will be  
provided by Glenridge Bible Church. 

 
Registered attendees are asked to bring  

sides or desserts as per the signup sheet.  

 Come join us for an evening        
 of Good, Old-Fashioned, 

     Carol Singing! 

 
       We’ll be accompanied by our  

Antique, Upright Grand Piano 
 

        Sunday, December 3rd @ 6:30pm 
 

We’ll have refreshments for sale for 
those that come early. 

Our Fundraising Team will also have 
Giftboxes of homemade treats for sale! 




